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Presidents Message 

On August 2, the council will have a planning retreat at the synod office. Even as my mind and body 

gear up for the start of Fall activities, I plan to enjoy the lazy days of August. I hope the same for you. 

Members of OSLC council continue in conversation with DEM Tom Goellrich and Bp. Dave Nagler re-

garding the formation of Ministry Cooperatives, a model that is being developed in Pacifica Synod to 

expand ministry by bringing congregations together to share resources.  

By August 31
st
, a council approved letter of interest will be shared with Bishop Dave and Rev. Tom so 

that Cooperative Ministries can be created in September. Memorandums of Understanding will be cre-

ated and signed for each formed Cooperative in October. A Council of Councils will be created in No-

vember. This will include members from each of the congregations within a Cooperative who will work 

together to oversee the functioning of the Ministry Cooperatives. Pastoral Care staff will be selected in 

November and December with a plan to have Ministry Cooperatives start in January of 2026. 

Congregations within a Ministry Cooperative will maintain their autonomy as congregations and will al-

so allow the expansion of mission and ministry. We believe we are stronger together!  

As stated in the July newsletter, congregations will share Pastors, Deacons and Synodically Authorized 

Lay Leaders. If you feel called to lead as a lay leader or know of someone who has the gifts for leader-

ship, we encourage you to lift these people up (metaphorically). The synod office will be organizing on-

going training and mentors for lay leaders in the Ministry Cooperatives. 

Please reach out to a council member with any questions or concerns you have with regards to the 

Ministry Cooperatives. We may not have the answer to your question, but the questions and concerns 

that are shared early on in the process will be helpful in developing successful Cooperatives.  

 
Blessings,   
Carol Youngman 



 

 
TIMELINE: 
AUGUST – Council Approved Letters of Interest 

SEPTEMBER – Cooperative Ministries Created 

OCTOBER – MOU’s Created and Signed 

NOVEMBER – Council of Councils Created 

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER – Pastoral Care Staff Selected 

JANUARY 2026 – Ministry Begins 

 

THE PLAYERS: 
CONGREGATIONS Ministry Co-ops can be large or small congregations, those currently 

with full-time staff as well as those in a pastoral vacancy or who typically have only part-

time staff. Ministry Co-ops can also happen with Ecumenical partners as well as ELCA 

congregations. Ideally, there will be a handful of congregations within 30 or so minutes of 

one another. 

PASTORS – ordained to Word and Sacrament 

DEACONS- ordained to Word and Service 

LAY MINISTERS – ongoing training and mentoring will be available 

 

SOME OF THE BENEFITS OF MINISTRY CO-OPS: 
The Ministry Co-ops promote vitality for all of the congregations by providing: 

• A collective pool of resources to support full-time pastors and deacons, in a time of cler-

gy shortage 

• A training structure for lay ministers and interns allowing for a natural flow of trained 

leadership – some of whom may discern a call to public, rostered ministry 

• A means for staff and members to practice teamwork in a familiar network as they will 

have to rely on one another to fully support and sustain ministry 

• Built-in support for re-identifying values, mission, and community in the wake of an ever

-changing landscape. 

• A deeper and broader training and accountability structure for councils, officers, com-

mittees, staff, rostered ministers, and lay ministers. 

• Insight into the Church universal as congregations partner together for the sake of the 

Gospel, reaching beyond their individual doors and into the broader community. 

• Increased opportunities for worship, Bible study, small groups, service, fellowship, other 

faith practices.  

     SOME INFO ABOUT MINISTRY COOPERATIVES 



Staff 

Director of music:  Chelsea Dehn 

Bell Choir Director: Sarah Moreno 

Office Admin: Amanda Walton 

Accompanist: MinJung Seo 

 

OSLC Phone: 714-639-9390 

OSLC Email: office@orangeoslc.org 

OSLC Website: Orangeoslc.org 

OSLC Facebook: Our Saviour’s Lutheran 

Church-Orange 

Children’s Center Director:  

Jennifer Gates 

Children’s Center Phone:  

714-771-5040 

 

Council Members 

President: Carol Youngman 

Vice President: Steve Vannier 

Secretary: Christine Garcia 

Treasurer: Bob Hunter  

Asst Treasurer: Nelly Walker 

Christine Garcia - Sarah Moreno 

Jeanine Singer - Jon Davis 

Steven Yoshizumi - Brandon Tolentino 

 

Committee Chairs 

Adult Fellowship: Christine Garcia  

Christian Ed: Sarah Moreno 

Finance: Bob Hunter & Nelly Walker 

OSCC Board: Christine Garcia 

Personnel: Jeanine Singer 

Property: Steve Vannier /  

  Brandon Tolentino 

Social Ministry: Jon Davis 

Stewardship: Steven Yoshizumi 

 

OSLC Property Update 

I am sure, if you have been in church the last few 

Sundays you have seen that the parking lot has 

been redone. Many cracks were first filled with tar 

and then two seal coats were applied. After the 

seal coats dried, the handicap spaces were moved 

to the center of the lot with signs (We are now 

ADA compliant!), then the parking lines were re-

painted. Boy does it look good now! 

As reported last month, the bill for that was 

$25,500. The council approved that expenditure 

with the hope of raising $12,500 to add to funds 

already allocated in the CY25 church budget. Well, 

you all came through with flying colors because as 

of July 20
th
, $19,050 has been contributed. A BIG 

thank you to all who contributed! 

Our campus continues to need our care and the 

next project to tackle is our lawn/lawn watering 

system. The additional funds over the $12,500 we 

needed will definitely help with this.   

Again, thanks to all who contributed to the parking 

lot repair! 

 

Blessings, 

Steve Vannier 

https://www.facebook.com/oslcorange
https://www.facebook.com/oslcorange










Join us Sunday mornings at 9am for our worship service. 

Live streaming on YouTube:  bit.ly/OSLCOrangeCA  

Videos are also uploaded to our website – orangeoslc.org 

 

Church Summer Office Hours  

7:00am – 1:30pm | Monday through Wednesday 
 

Email: office@orangeoslc.org  Website: orangeoslc.org 

Phone: 714-639-9390 

800 N. Cambridge St 

Orange, Ca 92867 
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